COUNCIL ON TEACHER EDUCATION

Thursday; September 15, 2011
3:30 p.m.
Shared Conference Room, Administration Building

The meeting was called to order by Joyce Piveral, Executive Secretary, with the
following members present: Christine Benson, Carole Edmonds, Jason Eggers, Nancy Foley,
Leslie Galbreath, Nissa Ingraham, Karen Detrixhe for Joe Kreizinger (arrived during Agenda
Item 4), Daniel Larson, Cheryl Malm, Barbara Martin, Michael McBride, Diane Moore, Pradnya
Patet, and Michael Steiner. The following members were absent: Greg Haddock, Ex Officio for
Graduate School; Brian Lanier, College of Arts and Sciences; and Nancy Zeliff, Booth College
of Business and Professional Studies and Ex Officio for Vocational Education. Public school
representative Brianne Hunter was unable to attend.

Dr. Foley moved, seconded by Dr. Ingraham, to approve the agenda. The motion was
unanimously approved.

P-12 School Representatives Reports/Updates: Mr. Eggers reported that they are
continuing to work with intervention strategies at the high school. They want to utilize our
students as effectively as possible in their schools. Ms. Moore reported that Maryville Middle
School is implementing AIMSweb, a benchmark and progress monitoring assessment system.
MSIP 5 contains a number of changes, and there will be a comment period in the near future.
One of the challenges is that students will be tested in biology and two other science areas
along with an end of high school science test. In northwest Missouri, many schools have
received Distinction in Performance, and there has been some concern expressed about this.

The floor was opened for nominations for the office of Chairperson. Dr. Steiner
nominated Dr. Christine Benson. The nomination was seconded by Dr. Ingraham. Carole
Edmonds moved to cease nominations. The motion to cease nominations was seconded by
Dr. Martin and unanimously approved. Dr. Ingraham moved, seconded by Dr. Foley, to accept
Dr. Benson’s nomination by acclamation. The motion was unanimously approved.

The floor was opened for nominations for the office of Vice Chairperson. Dr. Steiner
nominated Dr. Nissa Ingraham. The nomination was seconded by Dr. Edmonds. Dr. Benson
moved, seconded by Dr. Foley, to cease nominations. The motion to cease nominations was
unanimously approved. Dr. Steiner moved to accept Dr. Ingraham’s nomination by acclamation.
The motion was seconded by Dr. Edmonds and unanimously approved.

The next Council on Teacher Education meeting will be held on Thursday, October 6, at
4:15 following the Deans Awards Ceremony. The remainder of the meetings for this school year
have been set for 3:30 p.m. on November 3, 2011; December 1, 2011; January 12, 2012;
February 2, 2012; March 8, 2012; and April 5, 2012.

CBHE Program Review Process: We have completed our program review and typically
the review is for programs for low enrollment. CBHE will monitor these programs for growth.
They will want to know what we are doing to stimulate growth in enrollment in these programs,
especially the STEM areas.

Maryville Middle School & Northwest Partnership: The minutes from the partnership
meeting on May 10 were shared. The goal of this partnership is to collaborate and maintain a
good working relationship.




Director of Teacher Education Report

Dr. Piveral reported that we had attended the NCATE convention and training on the
next accreditation cycle. We need to partner with our area schools in an intentional way. We
have purchased the Tk20 assessment system and are implementing it. This is a robust system.
Mike McBride will be leading us through this process and analyzing the data. There needs to be
a year’s worth of data in the system for our report. Dr. Malm explained that the timeline on the
report has changed since we need to submit a preliminary report six months prior to the campus
review.

The meeting was adjourned.

Joyce Piveral, Executive Secretary
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